
 

Dear Praying Friends, 
Once again, I want to say THANK YOU to all who have continued to pray and 

financially support our family and ministry here in Butte.  It is humbling to think about 
how many of you will read this letter and take a moment to pray for us.  Our God is 
good!  He has a divine plan, that He allows us to take part in.  Through your prayers, 
He is working in your lives, the lives of those around you, and the missionaries and 
their respective ministries you pray for.  Aren’t you glad we serve a big God, who can 
take care of every need we have, and then throw in some of our desires on top of 
that?   

We had a very busy June, July, and first week of August this summer, and the 
latter part of August has given us some needed rest regarding the ministry.  We have 
lost one of our original families, but our other members continue to faithfully come, 
and we have also picked up another that we met during our canvassing for our Mining 
for Truth Bible Conference at the end of July.  As a new pastor, I have been told 
repeatedly of the ups and downs that come with planting a church and pastoring in 
general.  Losing a family is not an easy thing, but God is still in charge, and we keep 
pressing on. 

As fall is quickly approaching, we are looking forward to a meeting in a couple 
weeks where our family will be traveling to New Mexico.  It will be good to sit under 
some preaching for a few days and see some sights at the same time as we drive there 
and back.  I am thankful for good men that will help me fill the pulpit in my absence 
for a couple services, as we will miss a Thursday and Sunday during that time.  I do ask 
prayer for our travels (nineteen hours one way). 

Please continue to pray for the following items as we continue to minister 
here in Butte: 

1) For the souls of the people of Butte, MT 
2) For the members of Grace Baptist Church to grow in the Lord. 
3) For visitors to the church that will continue to come with our small group. 
4) For a family to move out and help our ministry, preferably with children 

around the age of our children so they can have some Christian fellowship 
with children their age. 

Thank you all and I pray God’s blessings on each of you for your faithful prayers and 
support of our ministry and family here in Butte! 

In Christ, 
Dustin, Melissa, Devin, and Lydia Beck 
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